
REPORT SUMMARY 

Announcement of the Audit of DIA's 
Utilization of Funds, Project 

2024-1001: 
In accordance with the Office of the Inspector General's fiscal year 2024 Annual Plan, we have 
established an agile risk-based approach to select oversight engagements.  Based on this, we 
will audit the results of the Defense Intelligence Agency's (DIA's) budget execution and 
acquisition planning processes.  Our objective is to determine whether DIA continuously 
applied strategies to optimize the use of funds and took timely monitoring actions to 
maximize funding of mission requirements. 

OFFICE OF THE 

INSPECTOR GENERAL 
DEFENSE INTELLIGENCE AGENCY 




